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Director's Report 
to the 

Board of Health 
October 14, 2022 

Director’s Attended Meetings – September 
• Scott County Community COVID Planning Group (5)
• Live Lead Free Quad Cities (LLFQC)
• Mahesh Sharma and Lori Elam
• Scott County Department Heads (2)
• Public Health Collaborative
• Iowa Health and Human Services (HHS) Monkeypox Update (4)
• United Way of the Quad Cities 50th Anniversary Celebration and 2022 Campaign Kickoff
• CDC All State, Tribal, Local and Territorial Update
• Local Public Health Administrators (2)
• Iowa Public Health Association Virtual Collaborative Forum
• Senator Chris Cournoyer and Representative Gary Mohr
• Iowa HHS, Iowa Department of Inspections and Appeals, and State Hygienic Laboratory
• Physician’s Advisory Board
• Quad Cities COVID Coalition
• Information Technology Assessment Request for Proposal Review
• Scott County Kids Fiscal Committee
• Scott County Kids/Decategorization Board
• Scott County Board of Supervisors
• Iowa HHS Highly Infectious Disease Group
• Iowa HHS Local Public Health Update on Ebola
• Scott County Budget Kickoff

I would like to recognize the following employees for their years of service with the 
Department: 

Roma Taylor, Per Diem Nurse    1 year  October 20th 
Jane Morehouse, Per Diem Nurse   2 years October 1st 
Monica Nickels, Laboratory Technician    4 years October 22nd 
Katie DeLaRosa, Disease Intervention Specialist    6 years October 3rd 
Carole Ferch, I-Smile™ Silver Coordinator   6 years October 31st 
Michelle Dierickx, Senior Office Assistant*   9 years October 28th 
Brenda Schwarz, Senior Administrative Assistant 14 years October 27th 
Tammy Loussaert, Environmental Health Specialist 32 years October 1st 

*New position title due to promotion, effective September 19th

Agenda #3A
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I would like to introduce the following new employee: 
Jodi Jorgensen, I-Smile™ Coordinator Start October 3rd 

Assessment 

Assess and monitor population health status, factors that influence health, and community 
needs and assets 

Community Health Improvement Plan Progress 
Staff partnered with Community Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee members (Rock 
Island County Health Department, Quad City Health Initiative, Genesis, UnityPoint Health – 
Trinity, and Community Health Care, Inc.) to hold a Community Health Improvement Plan 
(CHIP) Stakeholder Committee meeting. CHA partners reviewed the 2019-2022 CHIP and shared 
updates on progress made for strategies under the three priority areas: mental health, 
nutrition, physical activity, weight, and access to care. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, 
implementation of many of the health improvement strategies were interrupted, so the CHA 
partners have committed to transitioning several strategies into the next health improvement 
plan. Stakeholders worked in small groups to brainstorm how to improve the strategies or add 
new ones to better address the social determinants of health and/or impact health equity 
disparities occurring in the Quad Cities community. Department staff plan to review the group’s 
ideas and start drafting the next health improvement plan for 2022-2025. A second meeting will 
be held later this fall with the Stakeholder Committee to review and finalize the plan. 

Investigate, diagnose, and address health problems and hazards affecting the population 

Communicable Disease Program    
A total of 713 communicable diseases were reported during September. They included three 
cases of hepatitis C, three cases of hepatitis B, two e. Coli infections, two cases of salmonellosis, 
and one case each of hepatitis A, cryptosporidiosis, and shigellosis. In addition, there were 700 
laboratory-confirmed cases of COVID-19 reported. 

In partnership with the Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH) and the Iowa Department of 
Inspections and Appeals (DIA), staff have been investigating complaints of students becoming ill 
at five different schools in one of the local districts. SCHD was notified on September 29 that 26 
children were ill (vomiting, stomach cramping) after eating a school provided snack. Interviews 
of children and their parents/guardians were completed and testing of the product also 
occurred. 

Rabies Risk Assessments 
In September, 47 individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to 23 dogs, 13 
cats, four bats, and one goat. Four animals exposed more than one person. Twenty-three 
victims were recommended for rabies prevention treatment for a high-risk exposure or a bite 
above the shoulders and 18 started the treatment.   
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Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program 
In September, there were five children receiving individual case management. Of those, three 
had a blood level between 20-44 ug/dL and two had a level between 15-19 ug/dL. These cases 
receive case management until they meet closure criteria. Six children with an initial blood lead 
level between 10-14 ug/dL received supportive services for lead poisoning during the month. 
Five children have a blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL and one has a level less than 10 
ug/dL. These children receive public health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead 
levels equal to or below 3.5 ug/dL are obtained. Eleven children attending the department’s 
immunization clinic accepted lead testing services during their September visit. There were no 
new positives identified during this effort.  

Sexual Health Program 
Seventy-four individuals received sexually transmitted infection (STI) clinic services during 
September 2022. Twelve clients tested positive for chlamydia, eight clients tested positive for 
gonorrhea, and three clients tested positive for syphilis at the Health Department’s clinic. In 
total, 91 cases of chlamydia, 38 cases of gonorrhea, and four cases of syphilis were reported in 
Scott County during September. An additional 27 syphilis cases were investigated and 
determined to be either out of jurisdiction, old cases, not identified as a syphilis case, or had a 
pending case status. These cases were closed or referred. One HIV case was reported, but later 
identified as previously positive. 
 
Policy Development 
 
Communicate effectively to inform and educate people about health factors that influence it, 
and how to improve it 
 
Influenza Vaccine Educational Campaign Planning 
The Immunization Services Team started planning for the influenza vaccine educational 
campaign for the fall. Staff met with a representative from OnMedia, who has helped other 
department programs with different advertising campaigns. OnMedia will create a video 
advertisement to encourage people to get their influenza shots. This ad will be used on 
YouTube and streaming television platforms. OnMedia will also be creating a digital display ad 
that will pop up on mobile apps to reach individuals at specific locations in the county. These 
ads will link to the department’s website where individuals can find information about 
influenza, everyday preventive actions, and a link to vaccines.gov to find a vaccine location.  
 
Education Provided at Community Events 
Staff hosted a vendor booth at a Back to School Bash sponsored by the Davenport YMCA’s 
satellite office in Fairmount Pines. Staff engaged the community regarding health and wellness 
information, including direct program referrals as appropriate. Staff also participated in the Fall 
Pride Festival. Health and wellness information and activities were shared. HIV tests were 
administered to interested persons and monkeypox vaccine was offered. Finally, staff hosted a 
vendor booth at Vera French’s Employee Health Expo. Staff engaged the employees by offering 
sexual health information as well as explaining the services offered by the department. 

https://www.vaccines.gov/find-vaccines/
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Oral Health Educational Material and Supplies Provided 
Staff provided educational materials and oral hygiene supplies to school nurses at five Scott 
County schools and offered to provide oral health services. I-Smile™ at School funds were used 
for the supplies for education were given to Washington, Hayes, and Madison Elementary 
Schools in Davenport and Neil Armstrong and Mark Twain Elementary Schools in Bettendorf.  
 
Food Rescue Workshop 
The Food Rescue Partnership (FRP) hosted its fourth Food Rescue Workshop. Forty-two 
attendees learned how food waste and reduction trends have changed during the COVID 
pandemic, a local model for a personalized healthy food pantry, and how to compost at home. 
All attendees received a food rescue resource kit which included the FRP’s Resource Guide on 
Food Rescue, and food scrap container to compost at home. At the event, the Quad Cities Food 
Rescue Warrior and Member of the Year were announced as well. 
 
Strengthen, support, and mobilize communities, and partnerships to improve health 
 
Development of Tobacco Prevention Presentations 
Department staff is collaborating with prevention staff from the Center for Alcohol & Drug 
Services, Inc. (CADS) to develop two new tobacco prevention presentations. One will be for 
students, and the other one for “youth influencers”, adults who work with young people. The 
team will be providing these presentations to freshman health students at Pleasant Valley High 
School and to Davenport Community School District (DCSD) nursing staff in October, as well as 
to other groups in the future. 
 
Collaboration with St. Ambrose University on Influenza Vaccine Clinics 
Staff attended the first of two St. Ambrose University (SAU) influenza clinics where 93 
students/staff were vaccinated against influenza. Department staff monitored appropriate 
storage and handling conditions at every link in the cold chain for the vaccine. This is an 
ongoing partnership which provides the nursing and physician assistant students at SAU with 
real world experience regarding mass vaccination clinics. 
 
Scott County Kids Exploring Developmental Screening at Child Care Locations 
Staff participated in a meeting led by Scott County Kids on Ages & Stages Developmental 
Screening (ASQ). Kristy Roosa, Iowa DHHS Maternal, Infant, and Early Childhood Visiting 
Program Professional Development Coordinator also participated. Ms. Roosa trains early 
childhood professionals to complete ASQ screenings and report results to families. Staff shared 
the department’s process of completing ASQ for clients in the Child Health Program. Scott 
County Kids staff collected information on how to make ASQ screening process and supporting 
tools available for local child care providers. 
 
Open Network Supports 
Maternal Health staff met with staff at Open Network to discuss new funds available to help 
support families with obtaining formula. Families in Rock Island and Scott Counties are eligible 
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for a gift card to use at BP, Hy-Vee, and/or Wal-Mart to use toward formula or gas. The 
program is connected to the Supplemental Emergency Assistance Program (SEAP). 
 
Davenport District Dental Society Fall Meeting 
Staff attended the Davenport District Dental Society’s fall meeting to learn about the legislative 
priorities the organization will be pursuing this year, inform local dentists of the status of oral 
health in the community, and give program updates for I-Smile™ and I-Smile™ Silver. The Iowa 
Dental Association plans to continue to address concerns with Medicaid dental reimbursement 
in the coming year.   
 
Collaboration Regarding Services in Cedar, Clinton, and Jackson Counties 
Staff met with Sherri Hunt, Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) for Cedar County, to discuss availability 
of ECI funds to support early childhood oral screenings at child care centers in Cedar County.  
To date, ECI funds have been used to pay for dental screenings, education and fluoride varnish 
services for children as provided by I-Smile™. Discussions are underway to explore a 
subcontract to continue this work in Cedar County for fiscal year 2023.  

 
Staff also met with Michele Cullen with Genesis Visiting Nurses Association and Clinton/Jackson 
County Public Health to review plans to subcontract Child Care Nurse Consultant (CCNC) 
services for Cedar, Clinton and Jackson Counties, and Child Health direct care (lead screening 
and developmental screening) services for Clinton and Jackson Counties.   
 
Maternal Health staff attended the Cedar County WIC clinic to determine workflow and identify 
community resources in Cedar County. Direct services will be offered at the Cedar County 
Public Health Department WIC clinic starting in October 2022. 
 
Create, champion, and implement policies, plans, and laws that impact health 
 
Tobacco and Nicotine – Free Policy Technical Assistance Offered 
Staff provided tobacco and nicotine – free (TF/NF) policy technical assistance to PCT Ebeam and 
Integration, LLC; Ascentra Credit Union; and the City of LeClaire. All three organizations 
received draft policies, guidance about the public health benefits of having a TF/NF 
comprehensive policy, and cessation program (Quitline Iowa and My Life My Quit) information.  

 
Conclusion of Physical Activity Access Project 
Department and Bi-State Regional Commission staff wrapped up the Physical Activity Access 
project in the City of Buffalo. Project staff presented a final overview of the walk audit, senior 
needs assessment, and pop-up projects to Bi-State Regional Commission, Buffalo City Council, 
Bi-State Transportation Technical Committee, River Way Steering Committee, Bi-State Regional 
Trails Committee, and Quad Cities Metropolitan Planning Organization Transportation Policy 
Committee throughout August and September 2022. The pop-up demonstration projects 
received positive feedback from Buffalo residents and community partners. The City of Buffalo 
intends to maintain the crosswalk paint.  
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School Immunization Audits Underway 
Staff completed preliminary record reviews for immunizations in the non-public schools to 
prepare them for the official immunization audit. Staff continues to work with staff and parents 
to follow up with required immunizations.  Staff also continues to meet with childcare center 
staff for immunization record pre-audits. During these visits, if the center has complete 
immunization records, the immunization audit form is completed.   
 
A team of staff began the immunization audit process in the public and non-public K-12 schools.  
Last year the state moved up the audit due date from December to October.  The October 
deadline was requested again this year, which means audits must be started close to the 
beginning of the school year. Audits are well underway, and staff believe the October deadline 
will be met. Childcare audits are due in January and staff will begin working on those once the 
K-12 are completed. 
 
HIV and Hepatis Community Planning Group 
Staff attended the HIV and Hepatitis Community Planning Group meeting in Des Moines.  
Participants were able to learn of and provide feedback on the direction of HIV/hepatitis C 
legislation and the Stop HIV Iowa Plan. The development of the Stop HIV Iowa Plan consisted of 
exploring nine focus areas, some of which were sexually transmitted infections, primary 
prevention of HIV, health equity, and social determinants of health. Each focus area conducted 
focus groups, individual surveys and key informant interviews to gain feedback from 
communities, health care providers, and organizations across the state. Four goals were 
created with objectives and strategies. The plan will be posted for public comment in October. 
It will then be revised based upon comments and the final plan will be submitted in December.    
 
Utilize legal and regulatory actions designed to improve and protect the public’s health 
 
Complaint of Cockroach Complaint at Hotel 
Staff conducted an investigation at Wood Spring Suites, Elmore Circle, Davenport twice at the 
end of September due to the presence of cockroaches in several rooms. Environmental health 
staff received multiple calls and emails from occupants regarding the pest infestation, which 
triggered the investigation. The facility shut down for a day to allow Orkin to complete 
thorough pest control work. Staff will continue to monitor this situation. 
 
DIA Changes Inspection Frequency for Facilities 
With the new Home Food Processing Establishment (HFPE) act and passage, DIA has changed 
the inspection frequencies of all food establishments. DIA’s inspection frequency is as follows: 

 
Low Risk HFPE:  prior to inspection & upon a received complaint only 
Medium Risk HFPE:  every 84 months 
High Risk HFPE:  every 36 months but may be adjusted to every 24 or 12 months based on 
inspection history 
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Annual Temporary Food Establishments & Annual Farmers Market Food Establishments:  
annually 

 
Risk Level 1 Food Establishments:  prior to inspection & upon a received complaint only 
Risk Level 2 Food Establishments:  every 60 months but may be adjusted to every 48 
months or 36 months based on inspection history 
Risk Level 3 Food Establishments:  every 36 months but may be adjusted to every 24 
months or 18 months based on inspection history 
Risk Level 4 Food Establishments:  every 12 months but may be adjusted to every 6 months 
based on inspection history 
Risk Level 5 Food Establishments:  every 6 months but may be adjusted to every 4 months 
based on inspection history 

 
Local boards of health (BOH) may adopt a different inspection frequency, as long as it is not less 
strict than the state’s frequency. However, there are logistical challenges with the database 
that result if the frequencies are not the same. Staff is evaluating the information, talking with 
other contractors, and will be developing a recommendation for consideration by the BOH. 
 
Founded Food Service Complaints 

Facility Reason Complaint Status 
Azteca 4, North Brady Street, 
Davenport 

Pests, Cleanliness Resolved 

QC Fuel, Grant Street, 
Bettendorf 

Ice Machine Cleanliness Resolved 

Golden Corral Buffet & Grill, 
Elmore Avenue, Davenport 

Improper Temps & Poor 
Dishwashing 

Resolved 

HyVee #1, Rockingham Road, 
Davenport 

No Hot Water Available at 
Catering Area 

Resolved 

Denny’s, Northwest 
Boulevard, Davenport 

Pests, Cleanliness Resolved 

 
Temporary Events 

Event Number of Inspections Status 
Bar-B-QC 6 Violations corrected on site 
LeClaire Veterans’ Fest 5 Violations corrected on site 
Mississippi Valley Blues Fest 8 Violations corrected on site 
QC Pride Fest 5 Violations corrected on site 
QC Renaissance Faire 5 Violations corrected on site 

 
Assurance 
 
Assure an effective system that enables access to the individual services and care needed to be 
healthy 
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Discussion of Care Plans at Preschools 
Staff met with individuals at two preschools to provide education and support as they prepare 
to care for children with seizure disorders. These discussions between the department’s child 
care nurse consultant and preschool/child care providers is critical for understanding the best 
way to support children with special health care needs. 
 
Monkeypox Outreach Clinics Offered 
The department hosted three monkeypox vaccine (Jynneos) outreach clinic events in 
September. Approximately 80 people received the vaccine, as well as education regarding how 
to reduce the risk of contracting the illness. In addition, same day access continues to be 
offered for individuals interested in receiving the vaccine. Demand for the vaccine across the 
state is down as the number of cases reported across the country continues to decline. 
 
Education Provided to Health Care Providers 
Staff provided oral health and Hawki outreach education for pediatric and family practice 
providers at the Health Plex in Bettendorf and Bettendorf Pediatric & Family Practice 
Associates. Provider offices received information about how to facilitate referrals to I-Smile™ 
for children’s dental care, available training for oral screenings and fluoride applications, and 
how to connect patients to the Child and Adolescent Health Program for presumptive eligibility 
determinations for Medicaid and Hawki coverage.   
 
First Med Pharmacy Review 
In August, 219 inmates received 883 prescriptions. During the month, 98.3 percent of medical 
and 99.7 percent of mental health medications were generic.   
 
Presumptive Eligibility Services Continue 
Staff completed presumptive eligibility (PE) Medicaid applications for pregnant people who 
needed prenatal care, including non-citizens. This PE process allowed them to access 
immediately while they wait for Iowa HHS’s formal decision.   
 
Build and support a diverse and skilled public health workforce 
 
Monkeypox Outreach Communication Webinar 
Staff attended the webinar Communicating about the Monkeypox Outbreak: Lessons from the 
Social and Behavioral Sciences. The webinar addressed common misconceptions about the 
monkeypox virus and educated healthcare and public health workers regarding how to discuss 
the virus and screen clients without stereotyping. 
 
Breastfeeding and the Black Experience Webinar 
Staff attended the Breastfeeding and Black Experience webinar hosted by Iowa HHS. This 
webinar expanded on the history of black experiences and breastfeeding. It helped staff to 
better understand the experiences and challenges of black people and have tools to help them 
be successful with breastfeeding. 
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Home Food Processing Establishment Training 
All Food Program staff attended Home Food Processing Establishment Training regarding the 
implementation of House File 2431 which during the 2022 Legislative Session. This rule allows 
individuals to make food from home to sell, with a limited number of restrictions. The training 
covered DIA’s implementation plan regarding enforcement, foods that can and cannot be sold, 
inspection frequencies, and inspection reports.   
 
COVID-19 Communication Briefing 
Staff attended a COVID-19 narrative briefing from the CDC and California Department of Public 
Health. The online session shared several online narratives that may undermine confidence in 
COVID-19 vaccines and tactics to counter them.   
 
FDA Retail Food Protection Seminar 
Food Program staff attended the annual Retail Food Protection Seminar. The seminar provides 
an opportunity for food program regulators at the federal, state, and local levels to discuss 
current and emerging issues related to retail food safety. The seminar had a focus on norovirus, 
including assessing employee health, investigating norovirus related foodborne illnesses, and 
implementing successful employee health intervention strategies. 
 
Maternal Health Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Training 
Staff attended a Maternal Health Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Training hosted by the Iowa 
HHS Doula Program. This six-hour training, presented by LaDrina Wilson, addressed implicit 
bias, microaggression, race/structural racism, and cultural humility. The lecture and dialogue 
allowed staff to explore and firm up their stance on issues of healthcare inequities.  
 
Improve and innovate public health functions through ongoing evaluation, research, and 
continuous quality improvement 
 
Quad Cities Committee Prepares to Test Response 
Staff worked with the Quad Cities Centers for Medicare and Medicaid (CMS) Certified Agency 
Committee to help prepare organizations for a tabletop and functional exercise involving a 
tornado that knocks out power during high heat. The committee developed exercise objectives 
and goals for each type of entity (hospitals, long-term care facilities, and home-health 
organizations). 
 
Discussion on Retail Food Standards and Self-Assessment Process 
One of the requirements of the department’s contract with DIA is that the department shall 
maintain, in good standing, enrollment in the FDA’s Voluntary National Retail Food Regulatory 
Programs Standards including completing and submitting a self-assessment of all 9 Program 
Standards to the FDA at least once every 60 months. The department’s next self-assessment is 
due to be completed in November 2022. In light of many new individuals working in the Food 
Program, staff took the opportunity to meet with Mike Nordos, FDA Retail Food Specialist, to 
discuss the 9 Food Standards and the self-assessment process. 
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Build and maintain a strong organization infrastructure for public health 
 
Final Training for New Inspection Database 
Environmental staff attended training regarding the new environmental health database 
developed by Scott County Information Technology. This new database will be used to 
document all swimming pool, spa, tanning, and tattoo facility inspections. The team has been 
working the development for the last year. 
 
Subcontracting Expectations Review 
Program and fiscal staff attended a virtual technical support meeting the Iowa HHS Family 
Health Bureau to learn expectations and best practices for subcontracting services as the 
Maternal Health, and Child and Adolescent Health programs switch transition to collaborative 
service areas in October. Participants had the opportunity to ask questions and discuss 
challenges with state staff.   
 
Department Infrastructure Teams  
 
Quality Improvement Council 
The QI Council distributed and tallied the results of the QI Culture of Quality survey that was 
distributed to all staff and the leadership team. The results will allow the QI Council members 
to determine what the level of culture of quality the department is at currently, and will be 
used to develop a workplan to make improvements.   
 
Health Equity Committee 
The Health Equity Committee provided an interactive Health Equity 101 update during the 
September 2022 All Staff meeting. The training focused on addressing topics related to social 
determinants of health and shared the importance of understanding equity versus 
equality. Committee members continue to participate in a group viewing of the documentary 
Unnatural Causes, which addresses the racial and socioeconomic dimensions of health 
inequities in the United States. The committee continues to work on a draft Health Equity Plan 
and next steps for the annual workplan.  
 
Legislative Committee 
During September, Committee members reached out to other local public health departments 
to inquire regarding their legislative activities and whether they have a formal or informal 
process. Resources from national public health associations were also reviewed. In addition, 
members joined both the Iowa Public Health Association (IPHA) and Iowa Environmental Health 
Association Advocacy Committees. The public health section of the Iowa State Association of 
Counties is also reengaging its efforts. Committee members will rely on these organizations to 
identify statewide legislative priorities. Finally, members participated in candidate forums 
sponsored by IPHA. These forums provided an introduction to public health for candidates 
running for state office. At least one Scott County candidate was in attendance. Our 
department was asked to share about public health in Scott County at one forum. 
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Workforce Development Committee 
The Workforce Development Committee continues to work with the University of Iowa College 
of Public Health to plan for the staff workforce development assessment to be sent out to all 
staff in January 2023. The Committee continues to review pieces of the plan with hopes that 
once the survey results are compiled, they can be plugged into the report and the plan will be 
ready for approval. 
 
Workplace Culture Committee 
The Workplace Culture Committee has selected the National Association of County and City 
Health Official’s Joy in Work Toolkit to guide its work. Many of the principles in the plan were 
found in other plans that were identified. With the framework selected, the team will begin 
developing an implementation plan. The Committee also officially adopted the name 
Workplace Culture Committee, and has begun formalizing committee operations. 
 
Health Promotion Team 
The Health Promotion Team has been busy finalizing COVID-19 promotional messages with 
OnMedia. The team worked on creating a FY23 work plan which includes focusing on a Health 
Promotion Strategy for National Infant Immunization Week, updating inventory logs within the 
department, surveying staff for department promotional needs, working on the Health 
Promotion Plan, developing a health promotional calendar, social media posts, etc. 
 
Meetings Attended by Staff 
America's Regional Message Targeting for HIV  
Area 5 Healthcare Coalition 
Ascentra Credit Union  
Bettendorf Health Care Center 
Bettendorf Healthy Hometown 
Bi-State Regional Trails Committee 
Buffalo City Council 
Care for Yourself Annual Meeting  
Center for Alcohol & Drug Services, Inc.  
Community Health Assessment Stakeholder Committee 
Davenport and Pleasant Valley School District Nurses 
Davenport District Dental Society  
Environmental Protection Agency Food Systems 
Greg Ludwig, City of LeClaire, Iowa 
Healthy Hometown Steering Committee 
Healthy Hometown Workplace Wellbeing Lunch & Learn 
HIV Prevention Meeting 
Integrated Testing Site Grant Review  
Iowa DHHS Monkeypox Update 
Jason Clay, Iowa Waste Reduction Center 
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Kelly Meyer, OnMedia  
Kim Hatfield, Eagle View Behavioral Health Center 
Mackenzie Briggs, Genesis VNA 
Live Lead Free Quad Cities 
Michele Cullen, Genesis Visiting Nurses Association and Clinton/Jackson County Public Health 
Nicole Carkner, Quad City Health Initiative & Janet Hill, Rock Island County Health Department 
North Scott Community School District Nurses 
Physical Activity Access meeting with Iowa HHS 
Physical Activity Policy Research and Evaluation Network Transportation Workgroup 
Quad Cities Breastfeeding Coalition 
Quad Cities CMS Disaster Planning Committee 
Quad Cities Health Initiative Low Birth Weight Workgroup 
Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition 
Quad Cities Trauma Informed Consortium 
Quad City Local Emergency Planning Committee 
River Way Steering Committee 
Scott County Kids ASQ Developmental Screening 
Sherri Hunt, Early Childhood Iowa – Cedar County 
Tobacco-Free QC  
 
 
Attachment 1:  Reports from our database on education the department provided to the 
community, education the department provided to service providers, media inquiries and press 
releases/conferences 
 



Education provided  between September 1, 2022 and September 
30, 2022

Attachment 1

Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

Community

9/8/2022 5 Red Rover Medication Administration

9/10/2022 150 QC Air and Quad Cities Interfaith Maternal, Child, and Adolescent 

9/12/2022 20 Buffalo City Council Physical Activity Access Project

9/21/2022 17 City of Bettendorf, Bettendorf 
Healthy Hometown

SCHD Overview

9/29/2022 42 Food Rescue Partnership Food Rescue Workshop

9/29/2022 9 Villa Maria Child Care Medication Administration

Service Providers

Wednesday, October 12, 2022 Page 1 of 2



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

9/1/2022 1 Genesis Family Medicine 
Residency Program

SCHD Overview

9/7/2022 40 Davenport and PV schools Communicable Disease, Animal Bites, 
Immunizations,Lead, Dental and 

9/10/2022 4 Kiddie Karasel Academy Medication Administration Skills 
Competency

9/13/2022 8 North Scott School District Communicable Disease, Animal Bites, 
Immunizations,Lead, Dental and 

9/29/2022 3 Genesis Family Medicine 
Residency Program

SCHD Overview

Wednesday, October 12, 2022 Page 2 of 2



Media Inquiries between September 1, 2022 and September 30, 
2022

Attachment 1

Request Date Nature of Request Request From Newspaper Radio Television

9/13/2022 Other Radio WVIK Augustana

9/20/2022 Other Television WHBF‐TV4

9/28/2022 Food Rescue Workshop Television WHBF‐TV4

Wednesday, October 12, 2022 Page 1 of 1
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